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The 37th Annual Brunch Auction promises to be an event you
won’t want to miss! Come enjoy an afternoon of fabulous food,

fabulous friends, and fabulous “finds” in the silent and live
auctions...while providing much-needed support

for Good Shepherd Manor.

Raffle tickets are on sale now! First prize is $500! Second Prize is an Amazon
Kindle with leather case and a $25 gift card! Third prize is a $100 gift card

to Kohls! Raffle tickets are $10 each or 3 for $25!

For an Invitation or Raffle Tickets, call the Development Office
at 815.472.3700 ext. 332 or ext. 226.



Dear Families and Friends,

Daylight is getting longer, the snow is all but gone, the grass is turning green and we are
beginning to shed the winter coats. This change brightens the spirit for us all.

The Christmas season came and went with many celebrations. The season of Lent has now
begun and we are reminded that our present life is only a preparation for our everlasting
life. The meteorological and liturgical seasons help mark the passage of time and help de-
fine the purpose of time. Our time on earth truly is short, but the memories we create will
hopefully transcend time.

With sadness we mourned the passing of long time resident and friend, Bobby Ryan.
Bobby’s family was part of the group who originally brought the Brothers to Momence in
1971. Bobby enjoyed a rich and full life, and has created many memories for all of us. A

plaque memorializing Bobby is hung in the Chapel.

We are always in search of prospective residents for the Manor and you, our families and supporters, are our best referral
source. We accept individuals with State or private funding. Due to the ongoing financial crisis in Illinois, approval for
State funds may take several months or be denied altogether. In fact, currently there are more than 21,000 persons waiting
for services in Illinois. If you know of someone in need of residential or day services, please ask them to call the Manor.

In order to manage flat revenues despite increasing costs, over the years we have implemented several measures to control
expenses. At the mid-year point I am glad to report that we are right on budget. We continue to work hard on achieving
our financial goals of increasing our fund raising efforts, increasing our average daily census, and increasing the grants we
request and receive. Unfortunately, the State has once again proposed cuts to funding for the Human Services budget be-
ginning July 1, 2011. We urge all of our families and readers in Illinois to inform your local legislators of the importance
of funding services for persons with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities.

The generosity of our supporters continues to amaze me. The response from our families and friends to our Christmas
Appeal, the Employee Christmas Gift program, and the Sprinkler/Generator fund drive has been terrific. The support
from the community during the Christmas season was also very generous, including Christmas dinner from the Homestead
Restaurant, gifts for all the men from the Wagner family, and a concert by the New Horizons Band. These are but a few of
the gifts shared from various community groups, and we are very appreciative.

It is a blessing that Good Shepherd Manor has achieved
40 years of service. Our anniversary was celebrated with
a special Mass on February 27th and we are thankful for
the participation of Bishop Siegel, ten priests concelebrat-
ing the Mass, Brother Justin and several visiting Brothers,
Board members, and guests in attendance. It is my honor
to say, on behalf of the residents and staff of Good Shep-
herd Manor, thank you to the Little Brothers of the Good
Shepherd, the families and benefactors, and the Board of
Directors of the Manor for your unending support of our
Mission.

Bruce Fitzpatrick

President’s Message - Bruce Fitzpatrick
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President Bruce Fitzpatrick

Left to Right: Brother Alphonsus Brown, Brother General
Justin Howson, and President Bruce Fitzpatrick
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New Construction...One More Time

The picture above shows several men of Blagrave House, Board Chairman Jim LaMotte, Building & Grounds
Chairman Jim Rose, Architect Scott Seaton, Maintenance Supervisor Bill Russell, Director of Support Ser-
vices Mike Butler, Brother Alphonsus, and President Bruce Fitzpatrick on the site of a new group home to re-
place the current Blagrave House.

The new single level home will have eight private rooms, a kitchen, dining room, living room, two and ½ bath-
rooms, and a laundry room. Since the home is currently occupied by some of our medically compromised in-
dividuals, we will include a classroom at the rear of the home to use as needed. This new home will be built on
campus a little bit east of the current Blagrave house.

We are all excited for construction to begin.

As we have previously written in the Messenger, the State of Illinois is implementing a change to the Medicaid
system that will affect the benefits of some of the men at the Manor.

The program is called the “Integrated Care Program” and will move the current Medicaid system to a Managed
Care system. This change will affect individuals who do not have a supplemental insurance program to their
Medicaid benefit, for example Medicare. We believe this will affect about 6-7 of our current men. Phase I of
this change will affect the medical benefits of the individual and is scheduled to begin in 2011; enrollment
forms are being mailed to individuals and providers. Phases II and III will affect the residential and day pro-
gram services and would be implemented at a later date. If you have received an enrollment form or have
questions, please call the QSP for your resident.

L to R: Jim LaMotte, Scott Seaton, Bruce Fitzpatrick, Andy Devors, Bill Russell, Jim Rose,
Michael Odom, Brother Alphonsus Brown, Harold Harla, Mike Butler

In the News...Medicaid To Managed Care Update
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PROGRAM GOAL REPORT

Each quarter we measure our progress toward meeting goals for the Day Program, the Vocational Program, and the Resi-
dential Program. This helps us determine whether we are doing well or need to make some changes. This chart reflects
the results averaged throughout the year. The listing that follows the chart gives more specific detail about each goal.
We met 10 of 12 goals. We are very pleased with these results, and will continue to work to improve.

Day Program Goals:
1. All Day Program clients will participate in a community integrated activity each quarter. NOT MET, 94% of all
clients attended community activities each quarter. We met the goal three of four quarters. Contributing factors which
prevented the goal from being achieved include the age and health needs of the men. This will continue to be an area of
focus in the next year.
2. The Day Program expenses will be within 2% of budget. MET, the day program expenses were 101% of budget.

3. Clients will be satisfied with the Day Program services. MET, client satisfaction was 104% of goal.

4. Guardians will be satisfied with the Day Program services. MET, guardian satisfaction was 113% of goal.

Vocational Program Goals:
5. Each quarter 51 men will work or volunteer in the community. NOT MET, on average about 44 different men par-
ticipated in community work or volunteering each quarter. We continue to seek new community sites for the men. We
will continue to try and give this opportunity to more men. We have recently added the Humane Society as a volunteer
site for the men.
6. Time spent by the men working or volunteering in the community each quarter will equal 1,800 hours. MET, on
average, 1832 hours were spent working in the community each quarter. This goal has been increased to 1800 hours per
quarter.
7. Workshop billing will be within 1% of budget. MET, workshop billing was 114% of goal. We had continuous work
from Baker and Taylor, and have increased the work with the Merisant Company. The goal has been increased to $5250
per quarter.
8. Customer satisfaction will equal 4.0 or better. MET, customer satisfaction exceeded goal with a score of 4.42.

Residential Goals:
9. 80% of all residents will learn a new independent living skill, or at least make progress in nine of the previous 12
months. MET, on average 85% of the men learned a new skill.
10. Staff retention in the residential setting will equal 85% per quarter. MET, staff retention in the residential setting
averaged 96% per quarter. This goal has been increased to 90%.
11. Clients will be satisfied with the residential services. MET, client satisfaction exceeded goal at 111%.

12. Guardians will be satisfied with the residential services. MET, guardian satisfaction exceeded goal at 114%.

Program Goals
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WISH LIST
* * *

Large Deck Riding Mower for
Maintenance Crew

* * *
Kitchen/Food Services

120 Gallon Water Heater
Installed $5,500

* * *
To fulfill a Wish List need, contact
Amy Carmack at (815) 472-3700
Ext. 332 or by email at
amycarmack@gmail.com

Did you know. . .
. . .that in addition to State-funded clients, Good Shepherd

Manor accepts private pay clients? Contact Residential Director
Deb Blake at (815) 472-3700 ext. 270 for more information!

Residential Services...Blizzard of 2011

During the Blizzard of 2011, we had 55 staff call-off over four shifts because of the weather; fortunately we
had 56 staff who did come to work. Due to excellent planning and the dedication of many staff, we were pre-
pared for this event.

Our thanks to Deb Blake, Frank Lamie, and the QSPs for reviewing and implementing the weather plans on
the day before the snow started. Thank you also to all of the staff who made arrangements to work one or more
shifts during the storm; many of you even made arrangements to sleep at the Manor so you would be available
for additional shifts.

Good Shepherd Manor is a special place because of the dedication demonstrated by our staff during good and
not so good times. The following is a list of all the staff who worked between that Tuesday 4:00 pm and
Wednesday 11:59 pm:

Allen, Glenn Hunt, Leo Porter, Leonard

Anderson, Heather Jackson, Jim Pratt, Br. Charles

Bergland, Mari-Lyn Jackson, JoAnn Purnell, Michelle

Bradley, Bertha Johnson, Lee Rehmer, Dan

Brown, Br. Alphonsus Krenkel, Lisa Reiss, Renee

Butterfield, Susie Larson, Cara Rose, Carole

Carmack, Amy Lee, Carol Rubensam, Nicole

Combs, John Loftus, Steve Russell, Bill

Cook, Elizabeth Madrigal, Gina Sexton, Joyce

Cook-Hill, Denise Mattocks, Sharon Sikma, Julie Ann

Fawver, Carol McGrath, Linda Tipsword, Judy

Fitzpatrick, Bruce Melnik-Jackson, Jan Velazquez, Faye

Gardner, Stephanie Moran, Shelli Vickers, Nicole

Hall, Hollie Munson, Ashley Wallace, Rickey

Harris, Carrie Munson, Rhonda Westerman, Rich

Hawkins, Priscilla Nikolic, Sandy Wischnowski, Kevin

Hess, Dave Norwood, JoAnn Witowski, Cathy

Hester, Melvin Paterson, Sheri Wong, Rick

Hodo, Perthina Pope, Amelia



40th Anniversary Mass, Sunday, February 27, 2011
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The 40th Anniversary of Good Shepherd Manor was
celebrated with families and friends on Sunday, February 27,
2011.

Ten area Priests, six members of the Little Brothers of the
Good Shepherd, and three Fourth Degree Knights of Columbus
members joined the Most Reverend Joseph M. Siegel, the Di-
ocesan Administrator and Auxiliary Bishop of Joliet, as he per-
formed the Mass. A reception followed in the men’s dining
room.

Thank you to all who were able to be with us for this special
occasion.
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SHEPHERDS ENDOWMENT SOCIETY

DEFERRED ESTATE GIFTS

GUIDING STARS

The Burton Family
Jack & Marge Hayes

Bill & Helen McAllister
The Foster-Makolondra Family

MAGI

Albert J. LaVezzi
Elizabeth A. Marcoux

Edmund T. & Irene K. Yenshaw

ARCHANGELS

Anonymous
Lucille Dujsik

Virginia M. Kelly
Tom & Judy Herbstritt

Irving & Vivian Skolnick
The Rex Hartman Family

Alan Liska & Heather Liska
Ralph A. & Lucille B. Smith

Bud & Ginny Webber and Family
The Family of Helene, Jack & Jackie Sullivan

Doug, Greg, and Tom Hill & Jackie Hill Ebben
Orville Wolter & Dale Rosenbrock Family

ANGELS

Betty Rathbun
Mrs. Edward B. Starke

Lawrence & Stella Spitz
Jim & Marcia Czerwionka

INNKEEPERS

Bruce & Mary Fitzpatrick
Ernst & Isabelle Biesemier*

The Robert A. Golden Family
Ray & Sylvia Termenas and Family

CONFIDENTIAL RECOGNITION LEVELS

JoAnn Sheehan
James P. Vickers
Leonard J. Zurek

The Leonard Trust
Frederick M. Brafman

Bob & Judy O’Loughlin
Raymond & Dora Runde

John & Mary Wild Family
The Dean & Jean Hill Family

John E. & Connie Munnelly Family*

Fr. John Antczak

John Paul Rice, Sr.

Agnes Jean Kinsella

Fr. Donald C. Kocher

Mort & Shirley Oman

David & Cheryl Bramer*

Robert & Catherine Taibl

Herb and Catherine Conard

A big welcome to the newest members of the Shepherds Endowment Society! Their names are
marked with an asterisk. Can we add your name to the list of individuals who have chosen to
support the Manor in perpetuity?

Contact the Development Office at (815) 472-3700 ext. 332 or
by email: amycarmack@gmail.com

The most enthusiastic givers in life are the real

lovers of life. They experience the soul-joy that
comes from responding with the heart

rather than the head.
Helen Steiner Rice

Membership Recognition * New Members
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When you visit Yellowstone National Park you
will eventually find yourself standing with the crowds
to see the eruption of the world's most famous geyser:
Old Faithful. There are many geysers throughout the
park, but there's only one Old Faithful. It's a sight to
behold and something you wouldn't want to miss.

As you stand there watching this natural won-
der, you may find yourself making the following ob-
servations.

1. Old Faithful is perpetual.
Year after year, decade after decade, century

after century - it just keeps right on spouting. It's per-
sistent, unending, ceaseless. You can count on Old
Faithful!

The Shepherds Endowment Society is not
unlike Old Faithful. These ongoing funds faithfully
provide income year after year after year. We can
count on them!

2. Old Faithful is predictable.
When you arrive at the scene, you will find

signs announcing the next eruption. And sure enough,
the "payout" happens pretty much on time. In fact,
tourists check their watches and begin moving toward
the viewing area a few minutes before "blast-off."

Shepherds Endowment Society funds are pre-
dictable, too. Every year, at appointed times, we re-
ceive a supply of income to help fund our various pro-
grams. This regularity enables us to plan and expand
for the future.

3. Old Faithful is popular.
There are many sights in the park to see, but it's

Old Faithful that draws the big crowds. Tour buses
and cars of every description jam the parking lots. Nu-
merous shops and facilities accommodate the gawking
masses.

Well, our Shepherds Endowment Society
is popular, too. Not to the same degree, of
course. But still, for many donors, an endow-
ment fund is the preferred way to support the
ongoing needs of Good Shepherd Manor.

You can create your own "geyser" by join-
ing the Shepherds Endowment Society. It will
perpetually and predictably provide funds for
future needs. And thanks to you, it will be a
popular source of ongoing support for genera-
tions to come.

Have you made provisions for Good Shepherd
Manor in your Will? Let us know!
Contact Amy Carmack, Director of Develop-
ment at (815) 472-3700 ext. 332 or email
amycarmack@gmail.com
Thank you!

Three Things About Old Faithful

The information in this publication is general in nature and is not intended as legal, accounting, or other professional
advice. For assistance in planning charitable gifts with tax and other financial implications, the services of appropriate
advisors should be obtained.

Pictured L to R: Rev. Robert Wild, Stephen
Wild, and Brother Alphonsus.

Rev. Robert Wild, representing the John and
Mary Wild Family, recently accepted the
Shepherds Endowment Society membership
plaque from Brother Alphonsus during a
weekend visit with his brother Stephen.



Visitor Policy
The Manor has instituted a visitor policy for all houses and buildings. All visitors are now required to

sign in as they enter a group home or the Manor. Our thanks to everyone for their cooperation
in abiding by this organization-wide policy.
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NURSING SERVICES by Sheri Martin-Paterson, RN
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What services are provided by the Infirmary at Good Shepherd Manor?

The nurses, transport staff, and infirmary manager work together to provide:
 Monitoring the blood sugar of 15 clients with diabetes; several times each day

 Administering insulin as needed to eight of the clients with diabetes

 Care of four clients with PEG tubes for feeding/medications up to four times per day

 Dressing changes daily for three clients

 Ostomy care for four clients

 Emergency care as needed for 122 clients and sometimes staff

 Lab draws weekly for about 20 residents

 Administering medications during the Day Program for about 14 residents

 Making and receiving phone calls from guardians, staff, and physicians

 Scheduling appointments for dental, vision, hearing, urology, dermatology, neurology, pulmonology, gas-

troenterology, and psychiatrist, as well as primary care physician services

 Maintaining medical records for all clients

 Providing hands-on care for a client on hospice care during Day Program hours

 Updates and training for Supervisors and Staff regarding the care needs of the men as needed to better as-

sist them in their roles providing services for the men of Good Shepherd Manor

 Provide transportation and care for one client who receives dialysis services three days per week

The Infirmary also provides Central Supply service for Day Program and all Group Homes for personal
care and personal protective supplies as well as diabetic supplies and ostomy supplies.

The Infirmary manager makes literally several dozen calls each day to ancillary physicians’ offices, and
the two full-time transportation staff take residents to and from appointments Monday through Friday along
with our nursing assistant and occasionally the office manager. We average 100 trips off campus to various
doctors and appointments over a month’s span.

Additionally, we have a physician’s assistant who comes two times per month to address acute illnesses or
medical concerns and do histories and physicals as needed; a podiatrist who visits monthly and sees an average
of 40 or 50 residents during each visit; and a psychiatrist who visits monthly as well. We have on-site x-ray
services as needed, physical and occupational therapists three days per week, and provide end of life care when
needed with local Hospice agencies.

The Infirmary is a busy, busy place and the staff strives to provide the VERY BEST of care to those en-
trusted to Good Shepherd Manor.
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CONGRATULATIONS to Amber Burnett who was promoted to QSP II. Amber is now the QSP for all Day
Program only residents in addition to being in charge of Park and Hayes Group Homes.

* * * * *
Our Condolences to the family of Bobby Ryan. Bobby passed away December 26,
2010. He is survived by his mother, Marilyn Ryan, and several siblings, including
Board members Joan O’Brien and Gary Ryan. Bobby was 62 years old and recently
celebrated his 34th anniversary at the Manor. Bobby had advanced Alzheimer’s dis-
ease and was living in the Helen McAllister home.

Bobby was a very out-going and friendly man. He had previously been active in Spe-
cial Olympics, the Chorus and Signers, and the Resident Council. Bobby would rou-

tinely make rounds to all the Manor offices to visit the supervisors to let them know they were doing a good
job and were appreciated. Services were held on December 29 in Countryside with burial in Hillside near his
father. A Memorial Service was also held on January 20, 2011 at the Manor.

* * * * *

Manor Matters

Another winter has come and gone! Many of our men stayed warm this winter while work-
ing in our Vocational workshops. Merisant, Baker & Taylor, and Sanford have provided the
men with plenty of opportunities to earn paychecks during the winter months.

As we plan for Spring, the men are looking forward to getting outdoors to work and relax
while participating in community activities The annual yacht trip is always a favorite as
well as attending the numerous festivals and gatherings the local communities offer. We are
currently organizing a fishing outing for the month of May and we are in need of extra
poles and tackle, if anyone would like to donate. The men would greatly appreciate this!

Our mowing crew is also anticipating the warmer weather and is
gearing up for another season to begin mowing local residential
lawns on April 11th. If you would like to take advantage of our
mowing service, please contact Frank at 815-472-3700, ext. 278.

I would like to take this opportunity to spotlight one of our newer
clients, Fred Ouellette. Fred came to GSM in May of 2010. Since
his arrival Fred has taken advantage of the many opportunities that
we offer here at GSM, but there is one selfless act that needs to be
recognized. A few months ago, Fred inquired about volunteering at
an animal shelter. He has always expressed his love for animals and
often told stories of pets he had in the past. After a visit to the local
Humane Society, Fred now volunteers there twice a week. Fred
works hard cleaning, feeding, and playing with the many animals
that await adoption. The staff personally expressed their gratitude
for the help that Fred has given them. Hats off to Fred for volun-
teering to help those in need!

Day Program Services by Frank Lamie, Director

Fred Ouellette with one of the Humane Society pets
waiting for adoption.
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Donations November 1, 2010 to

February 28, 2011

Mr. & Mrs. Carl J. Afman
Mr. & Mrs. Robert K.

Alexander
Ameriprise Financial Services,

Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Ames

AmSan
Mrs. Margaret K. Anderson
Aileen S. Andrew Foundation
Animal Care Clinic
Anonymous
Applied Systems
Mr. & Mrs. Sam & Jean

Azzarelli
Mr. & Mrs. Henry P. Baier
Mr. & Mrs. Michael K. Barry
Mr. & Mrs. E. Paul Baxendale
Mr. & Mrs. James P. Beaumont
Ms. Viola M. Becklin
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence C.

Bejnarowicz
Mr. Roger Benson
Dr. Bipin Bhayani
Mr. & Mrs. Ernst J. Biesemier
Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Bishir
Dr. & Mrs. Michael J. Blend
Mr. & Mrs. George R. Bobalik
Mr. & Ms. Matt Bonomo
Mr. & Mrs. Walter W. Booker
Gross & Boyle, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Fred M. Brafman
Mrs. Mary L. Brais
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Bramer
Mr. John S. Broderick
Mr. & Mrs. John W. Broderick
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel F. Brown
Rev. Mark Brummel, C.M.F.
Mrs. Laverne Buckley
Siobhan M. Burke
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Burke
Mr. & Mrs. John G. Burns
Dr. & Mrs. James T. Burton
Ms. Sue Butterfield
Mr. Richard C. Byrne III
Mr. & Mrs. Gregg M. Carlevato
CarQuest Auto Parts
Mrs. Velda Case
Mr. & Mrs. Jack E. Caveney
Central Rehab, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Chesser
Chicago Dough Company

Chicago Rivet Foundation
Dr. & Mrs. Wesley Choy
Mr. & Mrs. Leo J. Ciaccio
Ms. Patricia A. Clancy
Mr. Robert Collins
R. W. Collins Company
Mr. & Mrs. John Combs
Mr. & Mrs. Herb Conard
Convent of The Holy Spirit
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony B.

Corrado
Mr. & Mrs. William Cotter
Mr. & Mrs. Alexander B. Coxe
Mrs. Frances M. Crews
Mrs. Dodie R. Cunningham
Mr. Patrick Cunningham
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Curtis
Mr. Tracy Curtis & Ms. Sara

Michel
Ms. Carole M. Cusack
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph F. Cusick
Mrs. Colleen A. Daub
Ms. Jeanette W. Daum
Dean Foods
Mr. & Mrs. Darrell L. Devors
Ms. Beth M. DiVirgilio
Doc's Drugs
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Dovich
Mrs. Lorraine T. Driscoll
Mrs. Anne C. Duffy
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh J. Duffy
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Dujsik
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Dujsik
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Dunlavy
Mr. Jerome F. Dunne
Mr. & Mrs. Floyd O. Earl
Mrs. Joan R. Easter
Ms. Garneta Eckhoff
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas R. Eckman
Mr. & Mrs. William Eltzroth
Employer's Claim Service, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph F. Enderle
Mr. & Mrs. Richard L.

Engstrom
Envi Solutions, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Vance V. Ferguson
Mrs. Dorothy Fitko
Fitzgerald Brothers Foundation,

Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Flaska
Ms. Nancy A. Foster
Mrs. Phyllis Frager

Mr. & Mrs. Jerome A.
Frazel Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Earl E. Frerichs
Mr. & Mrs. Alfred P. Gannon
Ms. Gina J. Gavin
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Geskie
Mrs. Jean Gibson
Mr. & Mrs. Clarence T.

Gifford
Mr. & Mrs. William Gilbert
Mr. & Mrs. Paul J. Ginger
Ms. Margaret A. Gipson
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald J. Gleeson
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Godwin
Mr. Robert A. Golden Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Howard Gordon
Gordon Food Service/

MarketPlace
Dr. Howard C. Hall
Mr. & Mrs. Carl J. Hamann
Mrs. June F. Hamann
Mr. & Mrs. Harlan A. Harla
Mr. & Mrs. S. Robert Harla
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Harris
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J.

Haydock
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes
John Randolph Haynes &

Dora Haynes Foundation
Mr. Ned B. Heflin
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Heflin
Mr. & Mrs. Byron Heldt
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry E. Hempel
Ms. Theresa C. Henderson
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Hermann
Mrs. Evangelina Hernandez
Mr. & Mrs. Hugo Hernandez
Mr. Michael J. Hiser

Mrs. Janet M. Hoadley
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Hoekstra
Mr. & Mrs. John Hollendonner
Homestead Restaurant
Mr. & Mrs. Harlow E. Hopkins
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Horn
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Hudzik
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Hunt
Dr. & Mrs. Michael I. Hussey
Hygieneering, Inc.
Illinois Fabricators, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. George A. Iwanski
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Janicki
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene A. Jasinski
Mr. Harry G. Johnston
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Kalafut
Ms. Jennifer Kalafut
Mr. Timothy Kalafut
Kankakee Natural Foods
Mr. & Mrs. Robert A.

Karczewski
Thomas Kay & Deborah Stonich
Mr. & Mrs. Michael A. Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. Jagan N. Khalsa
Mr. & Mrs. Mark D. Kinsella
Knights of Columbus #11358
Knights of Columbus #3761
Knights of Columbus #5081
Knights of Columbus #7984
Mrs. Pauline A. Kobylarczyk
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Koolish
Dr. & Mrs. David M. Krencik
Mr. & Mrs. Ben L. Kucinski
Mrs. Audrey E. Lagermann
Mrs. Pat LaMotte
Mr. Francis R. Lanoue
Mr. & Mrs. Albert J. LaVezzi
Mr. & Mrs. Calvin J. Leer

2010 Employee of the Year Charlene Ashley
Pictured with (L) Bruce Fitzpatrick and

John Combs



Drs. Irving & Vivian Skolnick
Dr. & Mrs. William H.

Slavin Sr.
Mrs. Casimira Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Marvin Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph A. Smith
Ms. Olive M. Soucie
Estate of Stella A. Spitz
Mr. & Mrs. Ken St. Aubin
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Staniszewski
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Staniszewski
Mrs. Beatrice U. Starke
Mrs. Eleanor D. Steinle
Mrs. Laura Steinle - Kreft
Subway (Momence)
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Sullivan
Sun Life Financial
Mr. John A. Suski
Robert Swieringa & Mary

Mathieu
Sysco Chicago, Inc.
T.G.I. Fridays
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Taibl
Mr. Ray A. Tanner
Tempel Steel
Ms. Evelyn T. Thrum
Mr. & Mrs. Peter A. Torchia
Mr. & Mrs. William L. Tranos
Ungaretti & Harris
Unique Boutique
Van Drunen Farms
Mr. & Mrs. James P. Vickers
Mr. John F. Vickers
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Waldschmidt
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Walsh
Ms. Nesha Walton
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Ward
Mrs. Marilouise Warrick
Ms. Sophie C. Weglarz
Mr. & Mrs. Darrow E. Wells
Mrs. Emily H. Wells
Martin Whalen Office

Solutions Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J.

Whitcomb
John Wild Family Trust
Ms. Bernice J. Williams
Mr. Ronald J. Winkel Sr.
Woman's Club of Kankakee
Dr. Thomas A. Wroblewski
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Wulff
Mr. & Mrs. Dirk Wyatt
Mr. & Mrs. Miles Zahradnik
Mrs. Janet Zaio
Mrs. Mary W. Zakarian
Mr. & Mrs. Frank G. Zelezinski

MESSENGER
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Mr. & Mrs. John P. McGovern
McKesson Medical-Surgical
McMaster-Carr Supply Company
Metz Towing, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. John T. Meuris
Mr. & Mrs. Cary J. Milk
M. J. Miner
Minster Machine
Mrs. Ann L. Molenda
Momence Chapter, A.A.C.A.
Momence High School
Mrs. Carol G. Morse
Mr. & Mrs. Steven B. Most
Col. & Mrs. John E. Munnelly
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Munro Jr.
Mrs. Donna Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Nash
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Nealon
Dr. Roger A. Nelson
S. T. Neswold & Associates, Inc.
New Horizons Band
Mr. & Mrs. Gerard J. Nick
Mrs. Sandy Nikolic
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Nikolic Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Marvin Norris
Dr. & Mrs. Edward R. O'Brien
Ms. DeEtta O'Connell
Mr. John R. O'Connor
Dr. & Mrs. Kelly L. O'Connor
Mrs. Judith A. O'Loughlin
Ms. Kathleen O'Neill
Mr. & Mrs. Philip J. O'Neill
Mr. Ralph O'Shea
Dr. & Mrs. Eugene C. Ognibene
Mr. & Mrs. Mort E. Oman
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Ommen
Mrs. Sandra B. Ortiz
Ms. Susan Padgett
Sgt. & Mrs. Christopher M.

Paluch
Mrs. Sheri A. Paterson
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E. Patsch
Mrs. Janice Z. Paul
Ms. Margie Pelino

Performance Food Group/TPC
Ms. Gina Pfeifer
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick L. Pflieger
Mr. & Mrs. Charles J. Phillips
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond C.

Phillips
Mr. & Mrs. Frank W.

Piekarczyk
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Pilotte
Mr. & Mrs. John Plese
Mr. & Mrs. Rene H. Pommier
Mrs. Margo E. Probst
Proforma
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Quan
Mr. & Mrs. William P. Quan
Ms. Marilyn Ramsey
Mr. & Mrs. John E. Rehmer
Mr. Paul J. Reilly
Mrs. Margean Renison
Mrs. Shirley A. Revis
Mr. John Paul Rice Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Landis L. Riechers
Riverside Chevrolet
Riverview OB-GYN, Ltd.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Robaus
Mr. Michael Roman
Ms. Rita Rosen
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Rosenbrock
Mr. & Mrs. John Rosenbrock
Mr. & Mrs. Donald B. Ross
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald L. Ross
Dr. Adolph P. Roszkowski
Raymond & Dora Runde Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Gary L. Sampson
Schiff, Hardin LLP
Dr. Scholl Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Philip J. Schouten
Security Steel Supply

Company
Virginia Semler Trust
Fr. Dennis Settles
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Sheehan Jr.
Sherwood Electric Inc.
Mrs. Stephanie Simonaitis

Donations
Continued

Judge Harry D. Leinenweber
&. Lynn Martin

Mr. & Mrs. William E. Leiser
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E.

Leonard
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew T.

Leyden
Mr. & Mrs. Walter

Lindberg Jr.
Mr. John E. Linnan
Mr. Alan E. Liska
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Lococo
Mr. & Mrs. George E.

Lombard
Mr. Richard M. Lombard
Mr. & Mrs. Paul A. Lyons
Joseph Maher Farms Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Michael R.

Mahoney
Mr. John Malmrose
Marcotte Pizza
Ms. Elizabeth Anne Marcoux
Mr. & Mrs. George J.

Marcoux Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene A.

Masella
D. E. Mathieu Plumbing &

Sewer, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. James Mazzuchi
Ms. Deirdre F. McBreen
Mr. Hugh G. McBreen
Ms. Maura Ann McBreen
Ms. Ann McConachie
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J.

McCue
Dr. Stonewall McCuiston
Mrs. Beatrice L. McDonald
McDonald's Corporation
Mr. Robert T. McElroy
Mrs. Joan C. McGann

Remember that when you leave this earth,
you can take with you nothing that you have received -

only what you have given: a full heart enriched by
honest service, love, sacrifice, and courage.

- St. Francis of Assisi



ANNIVERSARY
McClain, Richard & Janice (50th)

Mrs. Jeanette Bukowski

BIRTHDAY
Case, Velda (90th)

Mr. & Mrs. Roger L. Hess
Dudzik, Carol

Mrs. Mary T. Meegan
Ryan, Robert J.

Ms. Nancy A. Ryan

HEALTH
Brafman, Pinhkeo

Mr. & Mrs. Fred M. Brafman
Bukowski, Jeanie

Mrs. Jeanette Bukowski
Byrne, Richard C.

Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes
Clark, Della M.

Mrs. Jeanette Bukowski
Garvey, Mary

Mrs. Mary Rita Gorman
Hacko, Christine

Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes
Kraus, LaVerne

Mr. & Mrs. Alex Van Huis
Lagacy, Sharon

Mr. & Mrs. John J. Juriss Jr.
Matrypula, Walter

Mrs. Jeanette Bukowski
Thayer, Dawn

Mrs. Mary L. Brais

HONOR
Brafman, Robert S.

Mrs. Marcia A. Marshall
Broderick, Patrick J.

Mr. & Mrs. Bernard F. Hester
Burton, Timothy D.

Mr. & Mrs. J. Richard Burton
Byrne, William J.

Ms. Kathy Gavin
Coffman, Nathan R.

Mr. & Mrs. Mark King
Corrado, Bertram A.

Mr. & Mrs. Steven B. Most
Cusack, Michael J.

Mr. & Mrs. Donald F. McCormack
Davis, Thomas

Mr. & Mrs. Michael M. Nabasny

Devors, Andrew B.
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth A. Buser
Mr. & Mrs. Darrell L. Devors

Duffy, Daniel E.
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh J. Duffy

Finney, David
Col. & Mrs. Brian Duffy

Gavin, William F.
Ms. Gina J. Gavin

Good Shepherd Manor
Residents

Mr. & Mrs. Charles H.
Simmons

Hamann, Paul C.
Mrs. June F. Hamann
Mr. & Mrs. Steven R. Oliver

Hayes, Jack & Marge
Mr. & Mrs. John Mooi

Hayes, Thomas P.
Ms. Elaine F. Cassidy
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Horvath
Mr. & Mrs. John Mooi

Jaster, James J.
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph E. O'Neill

Kalafut, Steven
Mr. & Mrs. John Kalafut

Kinsella, Thomas J.
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene A.

Masella
Kleckauskas, Ronald

Mr. John J. Kleckauskas
Kobylarczyk, Robert J.

Mrs. Pauline A. Kobylarczyk
Lagermann, Eric C.

Mr. & Mrs. Kurt Lagermann
Lindberg, Charles A.

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald D.
Knudsen

Mr. & Mrs. John C. Lindberg
McBreen, Peter J.

Siobhan M. Burke
Morey, Gregory

Ms. Susan Padgett
O'Connor Family

Ms. Doreen Ciesla
Olszewski, Alfred P.

Mr. Ralph O'Shea
Peters, Luke

Ms. Carol Churilla
Phillips, Charles J.

Mr. & Mrs. Lester J. Fahrner
Phillips, Timothy

Ms. JoAnn O'Brien

Tributes November 1, 2010 to

February 28, 2011
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Reidy, James G.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Spain

Rice, John P.
Mrs. Rosemary N. Cox

Ryan, Gary & Fran
Dr. & Mrs. Edward O’Brien

Ryan, Robert J.
The William J. Curtin

Charitable Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Olander

Schultz, Paul & Jane
Mr. & Mrs. Steven H. Marcotte

Steinle, William S.
Mrs. Eleanor D. Steinle

Sullivan, John E.
Mr. & Mrs. J. Dollard Carey
Scott Schaefers & Colleen

Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Sullivan

Walsh, Ed and Joan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas K. Jeffery
Mr. & Mrs. Louis A. Schmitt

Walters, Robert
Ms. Karoly Lonyay
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen V. Szabo

Weglarz, Gregory
Ms. Sophie C. Weglarz

Yenshaw, David
Mr. & Mrs. Edmund T. Yenshaw

Zelezinski, Arthur
Ms. Nicola Vogelgesang

MARRIAGE
Snyder, Thomas & Ellen

Mr. Edward M. Barry
MEMORIAL
Alano, Sam

Mrs. Constance R. Logan
Altenburg, Ruth

Mr. Jack Altenburg
Mrs. Dolores J. Giampetro

Azzarello, Charles J.
Mr. & Mrs. Victor H. Hampton

Bailey, Dorothy W.
Mrs. Elizabeth P. McManus

Bailey, Lewis H.
Mrs. Elizabeth P. McManus
Mr. & Mrs. Henry L. Skaggs

Bara, Michael
Mrs. Mary T. Meegan

Barnes, Chester P.
Mr. Edward M. Barry

Beard, Nathan
Mr. & Mrs. James L. LaMotte

Beaupre, Donald L.
Mr. & Mrs. James L. LaMotte
Chief Ken McCabe
Mr. Grant VanVoorst
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Voigts

Belanger, "Dani"
Mr. & Mrs. Richard P. Lindberg

Belisle, Brian L.
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Walker

Blagrave, Donald M.
Mr. & Mrs. Ernst J. Biesemier

Bonacci, Joseph
Dr. & Mrs. F. Michael Sheehan,

DDS
Brinkman, Otto

Mr. & Mrs. David A. Bramer
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Juriss Jr.

Broderick, William
Ms. Margaret K. Carey
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Dunlavy
Mr. Russell Hartigan
Mrs. Judith A. O'Loughlin

Brown, James N.
Mr. Jack Altenburg
Mr. & Mrs. David C. Brown

Brown, Sadie
Mr. Daniel M. Brown

Bruni, Kathy
Mr. & Mrs. John W. Broderick

Buffenmyer, Thomas
Mrs. Diana Buffenmyer

Burke, Rosemary J.
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Burke

Burke, Thomas M.
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Burke
Mr. & Mrs. Michael O. Burke

Burton, Greg
Dr. & Mrs. James T. Burton

Butler, Ann
Mr. & Mrs. John W. Broderick

Cameron, Angela
Ms. Nancy R. Johnson

Campbell, Thomas C.
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent J. Farrell

Carney, James
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph D. Bettinardi

Carter, Therese
Mr. & Mrs. Lane E. Blondell

Caulfield, Carol
Mrs. Elaine P. Gillespie

Chambers, Jean S.
Mr. Harvey Amoe
Bober, Markey, Fedorovich &

Company
Ms. Carol A. Carter
Grainne Cella
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Colligan
Crate &Barrel - Euro Market
First Energy Corporation
Ms. Annalisa Furcon
Ms. Ann Gleeson
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony N. Gorant
Ms. Sharon Harvey
Mr. & Mrs. George Hess
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Ms. Judith M. Palmer
Ms. Barb Reimann
Mr. & Mrs. George R. Stoner
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley F. Szwed
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Van Duser
Ms. Norma Wible
Mr. & Mrs. James H. Turner Jr.

Cieslewski, Edward
Mr. & Mrs. Edward R. Anhalt

Clemens, Harry
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Cox, Rosemary N.
Mr. John Paul Rice Sr.

Dandellis, Lorraine
Ms. Laura Adams

Drozd, Ann
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Dudenhoefer, Patricia
Mr. Joseph J. Dudenhoefer

Echevarria, Gina A.
Dr. & Mrs. Orlando E.

Echevarria
Farell, Laurie

Mr. & Mrs. Steven G.
Weglarz

Feykes, Kay
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Finnegan, Fr. Patrick
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Finnegan

Flegel, Sr., Walter “Wally”
Mrs. Ruth C. Flegel

Flegel, Walter J.
Mrs. Ruth K. Kane

Flisk, Michael
Mrs. Mary C. Howley
Ms. Mary E. Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Forristal, Michael P.
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Marino

Gamble, Franklin
Mrs. Helen Gamble

Gannon, Thomas J.
Mr. & Mrs. Alfred P. Gannon
Mr. & Mrs. William J. McNamara
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Petkus

Gardner, Ronald
Mrs. Mary T. Meegan

Gibson, William K.
Mr. & Mrs. William M. Gibson

Goeltenbodt, Carl
Mrs. Barbara J. Golden

Goodwin, William L.
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy J. Robowski

Tributes Continued

Gorman, Calista
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy G.

McVady
Gorman, James F.

Mrs. Mary Rita Gorman
Mrs. Mary Joan Prendergast

Graziano, Virginia
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Guilotte, Fran
Mrs. Jeanette Bukowski

Hackl, Albert C.
Mrs. Eleanor M. Hackl

Hase, Hilbert
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Heflin, David R. & Betsy C.
Mr. Ned B. Heflin
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Heflin

Hein, Ronald J.
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Sullivan

Hetzel, Audrey
Mrs. Marguerite P. Hillis

Hill, Michael D.
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E. Hill

Hirsch, John F.
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick B.

Barton
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Berger
Mr. & Mrs. Bryce N. Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Harry L. Butler
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Drury
Ms. Nancy H. Eldredge
Dr. & Mrs. Jere E. Freidheim
Mr. & Mrs. William Gallagher
Ms. Mary Jane Gibbs
Mr. John Hubbell
Ms. Gloria Kleinke
The Martin Family
Ms. Marjorie E. McDevitt
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Moriarty
Ms. Hazel G. Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E.

Murphy
Ms. Kristen Nostrand
Dr. & Mrs. Edward R. O'Brien
Mr. & Mrs. Glen Peters
Mr. & Mrs. Darwin W. Raatz
Mr. & Mrs. Donald H. Scoggin
The Siy Family
Mr. & Mrs. Foster L. Travis Jr.
Mr. Robert Walker
Woodside Plantation Ladies

Golf Assoc.
Holesinger, Floyd N.

Jamie M. Holesinger
Holland, Robert E.

Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady
Hollenbaugh, Bob

Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Kuziel

Howski, William P.
Mrs. Gwen J. Howski

Hurley, Betty
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Bramer
Mrs. Jeanette Bukowski
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Juriss Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. John Juriss Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. James L. LaMotte

Ilic, Raymond
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Ross

Jacques, Ann
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Phelps

Jordan, Ning
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Plungy Jr.

Kalis, Donna
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard

Kane, Bruce J.
Mr. John M. Henry

Kelly, Martin J.
Mrs. Virginia M. Kelly

Kennedy, John Michael
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Plungy Jr.

Kevil, Grace V.
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Sullivan

Kleinert, Herman & Agnes
Mrs. Nellie Kleinert

Koci, Edward M.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Dusek
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald E. Koci
Mr. & Mrs. Keith A. Koci

Kolberg, Clement
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Dovich

Kolberg, Pearl
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Dovich

Koselke, Robert
Ms. Eleanor Koselke

Lacko, Anthony
Ms. Anne Lacko

Lagacy, Armand
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Juriss Jr.

LaVoie, Mary Francis
Mrs. Mary C. Howley
Mr. & Mrs. Steven G. Weglarz

Liska, Elmer & Eleanore
Mr. Alan E. Liska

Liston, Patricia
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard

Lochner, Urban
Mrs. Ina R. Lochner

Logan, Richard
Mrs. Constance R. Logan

Logan, Vera
Mr. Jack Altenburg

Lombard, Michael A.
Mrs. Josephine Lombard
The Lombard Company

Lombard, Thomas E.
The Lombard Company
Ms. Marjorie A. Lombard

Lott, Helen
Dr. & Mrs. James T. Burton

Lyons, Brigitte
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond C. Phillips

Brother Magella
Dr. & Mrs. James T. Burton

Mallardi, Alice
Mrs. Barbara J. Golden

Marcotte, Clarence
Mr. & Mrs. Steven H. Marcotte

Marcotte, Michael S.
Mr. & Mrs. Steven H. Marcotte

Marcoux, Denis J.
Mr. & Mrs. Francis J. Pendergast

Markham, Arletta
Mr. & Mrs. Norbert J. Czajka

McCarthy, Gerald A.
Rev. James H. McCarthy

McKee, Brent
Mrs. Marjorie J. McKee

McMahon, Tom
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Barista

McVady, Thomas M.
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Meehan, Tess
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory T. Leyden

Mell, Clifford
Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Schwandt

Melnamaw, John P.
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Quan

Merda, Walter R.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Taibl

Meyer, Bonny
Mr. & Mrs. James T. McVady

Montague, Bill
Dr. & Mrs. James T. Burton

Montemayer, Aurora
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Bramer
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce R. Fitzpatrick
Mr. & Mrs. Edmund T. Yenshaw

Morey, George E.
Mr. & Mrs. Al Micale

Morrissey, Aimee M.
Mr. John A. Morrissey

Murray, James T.
Ms. Lynn B. Murray

Nelligan, Bernice
Mrs. Virginia M. Kelly

O'Connor, Joey
Mr. Richard J. Dunne

O'Connor, Robert
Ms. Mary F. Singleton
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O'Loughlin, D. Robert
Mr. & Mrs. Richard V. Balgeman
Ms. Sharon Bissonnette
Family of Mary Blanchette
Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. Boyer
Mr. & Mrs. Fred M. Brafman
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Bramer
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Burke
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Castonguay
Mr. & Mrs. Alfred Chin
Dr. & Mrs. James R. Czerwionka
Mr. & Mrs. Ratindra Das
Ms. Alain De Longchamp
Mr. & Mrs. Benjamin Di Lello
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Dunlavy
Mr. & Mrs. David E. Feldman
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce R. Fitzpatrick
Foltz Family Trust
Ms. Loretta M. Gaston
Mrs. Barbara J. Golden
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Graham
Mr. & Mrs. Steven L. Hoekstra
Mr. Daniel J. & Dr. Elizabeth

Hofmeister
Mr. & Mrs. Brian D. Huben
Mr. & Mrs. Charles J. Huebner
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Jenkins
Mr. & Mrs. Mark V. Keller
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Koczor
Dr. & Mrs. Glen I. Komatsu
Mr. & Mrs. W. Burke MacDonald
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Makley
Manteno Rotary Club
Mr. Steven M. Maslauski
Mr. & Mrs. Brent S. Meyer
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Meyer
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon J. Miller
Mrs. Carol G. Morse
Dr. & Mrs. Edward O’Brien
Mr. James J. O'Loughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Henry M. O'Reilly
Palos Verdes Intermediate

School
Mr. & Mrs. Richard N. Parke
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Reeves
Ms. Josephine Romano
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Russ
Ms. Patricia A. Salamone
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony J. Stearns
Mr. & Mrs. Alan W. Stratton
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Sullivan

The Uetrecht Family
Mrs. Marion Walles
Mr. & Mrs. John Wilkerson
Mr. & Mrs. Edmund T. Yenshaw
Mr. & Mrs. Ambrose Yu

Obrochta, Jerome
Mrs. Loretta G. Zaleski

Obrochta, Josephine
Mrs. Loretta G. Zaleski

Obrochta, Josephine
Ms. Eugenia S. Pawlikowski
Mr. John A. Pawlikowski

Obrochta, Walter
Ms. Eugenia S. Pawlikowski
Mr. John A. Pawlikowski
Mrs. Loretta G. Zaleski

Pacholski, Joseph M.
Mr. Kenneth Pacholski

Pacholski, Leroy
Mr. Kenneth Pacholski

Pacholski, Michael
Mr. Kenneth Pacholski

Petka, Mary Rita
Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Jacobs

Pieczonka, Donna
Mr. & Mrs. Charles J. Pieczonka

Pozdol, Sue
Mrs. Marguerite P. Hillis
Mrs. Judith A. O'Loughlin

Pratt, Mary J.
Mr. Jack Altenburg

Quentin, Carol
Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Schwandt

Radovich, Wallace
Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Schwandt

Regan, Mary Ann
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Rigg, Donald J.
Mrs. Shirley E. Phillips
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Pries

Romanoski, Lauretta
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Piet

Rook, James A.
Mrs. Barbara A. Rook

Rotondo, Josephine
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Ryan, Robert J.
Mr. & Mrs. Sheldon F. Anderson
Mr. & Mrs. William R. Bergamini
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Bramer
Ms. Amy Carmack
Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. Collins
Ms. Mary Alice Cooke
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony B. Corrado
Ms. Debbie L. Curtin
Ms. Peggy Curtin
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Curtin
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce R. Fitzpatrick
Mrs. Barbara J. Golden
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Grochowski
Ms. Patricia Grogan
Dr. & Mrs. Edward J. Gurza
Ms. Annemarie Hays
Ms. Denise M. Hayes
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Hayes
Mrs. Mary C. Hepler
Mrs. Susanne Hirsch
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Hoekstra
Mr. & Mrs. Steven L. Hoekstra
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Ketteler
Ms. Gloria Kleinke
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Knutson
Ms. Mary Teclaw Lake
Lake Diabetes Supply Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. James L. LaMotte
Mr. & Mrs. Paul G. Lane
Ms. Marsha A. McClellan
Ms. Judith McGah
Mr. & Mrs. Greg McKnight
Mrs. Jan Melnik-Jackson
Mr. & Mrs. John Momper
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Moriarty
Mrs. Carol G. Morse
Ms. Maxine A. Nicholson
Mr. & Mrs. Edward G. O'Brien
Ms. Eileen O'Brien
Mr. Eric O'Brien
Mrs. Judith A. O'Loughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. Pericht
Mr. Francis E. Pratt
Mrs. Marilyn A. Ryan
Ms. Nancy A. Ryan
Dr. & Mrs. Richard J. Ryan
Dr. & Mrs. Steven Sauerberg
Susan Strunk & Terry Finkel
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard B. Torvik
Mr. & Mrs. David Walls
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Williamson

Satt, William
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel S. Marder

Scaramella, Louis F.
Mr. & Mrs. George E. Lombard

Sciarine, Robert M.
Mr. & Mrs. James E. Edson

Sciullo, Anthony
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Yurcisin

Sharp, Robert
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Ross

Sheehy, Diane
Mr. Charles F. Corrigan Jr.

Shipyor, Charlotte
Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Rook

Siedelmann, Ronald
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Quan

Siefert, Harold H.
Mrs. Joan Siefert

Sikkema, Harold J.
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Blink
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph T. Blumenthal
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Nash
Mrs. Judith A. O'Loughlin

Slavik, Lorraine
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Sullivan

Small, Lois M.
Mrs. Mary T. Meegan

Smith, Raymond S. & Katherine R.
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Katula

Smith, Robert
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Petkus

Smith, William J.
Mrs. Elaine P. Gillespie

St. Peter, Marjorie L.
Mr. & Mrs. John Combs

Stern, Sylvia
Mr. & Mrs. William J. McNamara

Stuebner, Earl
Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Rook

Sullivan, Margaret M.
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Jardine

Taglia, Natalie
Central School Social Fund
Mr. & Mrs. John Eterno
FRC Holding Corp.
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald J. Gleeson
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis N. Kostic
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Latino
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph R. Lentino
Mr. & Mrs. James McCracken
Mr. & Mrs. Pat F. Mentone
Ms. Cynthia A. Morgan

Tributes November 1, 2010 to February 28, 2011
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Mr. & Mrs. Timothy M. Nussmeier
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. O'Rourke
Mr. & Mrs. Edward D. Paxson
Mr. & Mrs. Michael C. Pfeiffer
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel J. Schoen
Ms. Kara Srsha
Ms. Carole A. Swain
Ms. Regina A. Taglia
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Walsdorf
Wilmette Library/Technology

Dept.
Mr. & Mrs. Albert M. Zimmer
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Zulkey

The Termenas Family
Mrs. Eleanor H. Galman

Turner, Ruth
The Holy Family Group, Inc.

Tuscher, Joy C.
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Sheehan Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. F. Michael Sheehan

Vickers, Frank G.
Mr. & Mrs. William F. Byrne Jr.

Wagner, Dolores
Mr. & Mrs. Paul J. Ginger

Walton, Robert & Elizabeth
Janos Lonyay

Weglarz, Adeline
Ms. Harriet W. Stewart

Weisheit, Dick
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph D. Bettinardi

Whalen, Delores
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Nykrin

Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Rook
Wickey, John J.

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Koczor
Yuhas, Gregory S.

Mrs. Margaret E. Butler
Zaccaginini, James

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy G. McVady
Zelezinski, Mary Jo

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald J. Gleeson

SPECIAL INTENTIONS
Ginder, Alan

Mr. & Mrs. Martin Ginder Jr.
Ginder, Alice

Mr. & Mrs. Martin Ginder Jr.
Ginder, Martin

Mr. & Mrs. Martin Ginder Jr.
Ginder, Paul

Mr. & Mrs. Martin Ginder Jr.
Good Shepherd Manor Residents

Mr. & Mrs. Leo H. Demers
Neher, Victor

Lt. Col. & Mrs. Harold Neher
Small, Lois M.

Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Small
Wojcik, John

Mr. & Mrs. Martin Ginder Jr.
Wojcik, Madonna

Mr. & Mrs. Martin Ginder Jr.
Wojcik, Matthew

Mr. & Mrs. Martin Ginder Jr.

Tributes continued 2011 Staff Appreciation Party!

The annual Staff Appreciation Party...A Western
Round-Up...was held at the Manor on Friday, Febru-
ary 11, 2011. More than 100 employees took part in
the festivities.

Brother Alphonsus was honored for his 40 years of
service with a plaque presented by Board Chair-
man Jim LaMotte (L) and Board Treasurer Ed
Walsh (R)

Human Resource Director John Combs (L),
who serves as chairperson of the planning
committee, is pictured here with John
Wayne. A big THANKS to the planning
committee for a wonderful event!

Brother Charles...aka “Tex”...performed a
few favorites for the crowd.
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The response from families to our request for help to add fire sprinkler systems and automatic starting genera-
tors to all of our homes has been tremendous. By the end of March, we are projecting to have raised about 52%
of the needed funds directly from our families. In total, 59% of our current resident families have contributed
to this drive.

In addition to the money raised from the families, we have also qualified for matching grants from the:

KATIE AND SEAN FITZGERALD MEMORIAL FOUNDATION - $8,500

GOOD SHEPHERD MANOR FOUNDATION - $12,500

MCDONALD’S CORPORATION

Combining the funds raised from families plus the Foundation’s matching gifts, we have now have nearly two
thirds of the money needed to add sprinklers and generators to all of the houses.

Our original plans were to make this a 3-5 year project. However, because of your generosity we are able to
move forward at an accelerated pace and hope to reach the full amount needed yet in 2011. If you would like
to donate toward the Generator - Sprinkler Fund Drive, please send a check payable to Good Shepherd Manor,
and mark in the memo section of the check “Generator Drive.”

Currently we are able to complete 65% of the needed work and will lay the infrastructure for the remaining
35%. We have already poured the cement pads and added the natural gas lines for all the generators. We have
also hired a contractor to begin installing sprinkler systems for the homes. With continued donations we hope
to install sprinklers and generators to all homes in 2011. We will update this total at the Brunch in May.

On behalf of the men, the staff, the Brothers, and our Board of Directors, thank you all for your support.

Generator Sprinkler Fund Drive

THANK YOU 100,000 TIMES PLUS!

Each of our 14 groups homes will soon have an automatic generator
and sprinkler system!
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Mary Jean Barnes
E. Paul & Joan Baxendale
Teresa Bettinger
Ernst & Isabelle Biesemier
Fred & Pinhkeo Brafman
John Broderick
John & Barbara Broderick
Sean & Kristie Broderick
Siobhan Burke
John & Reva Burns
James & Lois Burton
Richard Byrne
Herb & Catherine Conard
Anthony & Jane Corrado
Richard & Lorraine Corrado, Jr.
Norman & Donna Curtis
Tracy Curtis & Sara Michel
Colette Cusack
Jeanette Daum
Darrell & Kimberly Devors
John & Paula Dovich
Joseph Dudenhoefer
Hugh & Jeanne Duffy
Lucille Dujsik Trust
James & Margaret Dunlavy
John & Judith Flaska
Nancy Foster
Gina Gavin
Jean Gibson
Paul & Nancy Ginger
Ronald & Mary Gleeson
June Hamann
Harlan & Mary Anne Harla
S. Robert & Alison Harla
Richard & Sue Harris
Thomas & Margaret Haydock
Jack & Marge Hayes
Ned Heflin
Michael Hiser

Janet Hoadley
Gwen Howski
George & Adrienne Iwanski
Harry Johnston
Robert & Delores Johnston
Bob & Pam Kalafut
Robert & Lois Kalafut
Robert & Margaret Karczewski
Anonymous
Pauline Kobylarczyk
Audrey Lagermann
Thomas & Patricia Leonard
Matthew & Deborah Leyden
Terry & Richard Lindberg Family
Alan Liska
Paul & Vicki Lyons
Eugene & Cecilia Masella
Don Mathieu
William Mathieu, Jr. & Kelly

Mathieu
Maura Ann McBreen
Donald & Maureen McCormack
Thomas & Nancy McCue
McDonald's Corporation
Cary & Nancy Milk
Ann & Robert Molenda
Steven & Jane Most
Marvin & Peggy Norris
Edward & Joan O'Brien
Judith O'Loughlin
Reggie Olszewski
Kathleen O'Neill
Ralph O'Shea
Mort & Shurlee Oman
Susan Padgett
Gina Pfeifer
Raymond & Rose Phillips
Charles & Michelle Phillips
Rene & Marguerite Pommier

Margo & Rick Probst
William & Rachel Quan
James & Pauline Quan
Margean Renison
Betsy Rice
David Rice
John Paul Rice, Sr.
Robert & Julie Robaus
Bruce & Connie Rosenbrock
John & Diana Rosenbrock
Lorna Rosenbrock
Donald & Mary Ellen Ross
Gary & Mary Sampson
William Schorr
Fred & JoAnn Sheehan
Irving & Vivian Skolnick
Delores Smith
Josephine Smith
Marvin & Melva Smith
Ralph & Lucille Smith
Jerry & Joyce Staniszewski
Beatrice Starke
Eleanor Steinle
Helene Sullivan
James & Jean Sullivan
Robert Swieringa & Mary Mathieu
Robert & Catherine Taibl
Edward & Joan Walsh
Marilouise Warrick
Bud & Ginny Webber Family
Sophie Weglarz
Steven & Janice Weglarz
Darrow & Mary Wells
Emily Wells
John & Mary Wild Family Trust
Ronald Winkel
Frank & Lisa Zelezinski

Donors to the Generator Sprinkler Fund Drive

Thank you!!!



Sunday, May 1, 2011
Brunch Auction

The Westin at Yorktown Center
Lombard

Monday, June 13, 2011
GSM Golf Invitational at Balmoral Woods

Saturday, September 17, 2011
Fall Festival

GSM Grounds

SAVE THESE DATES!
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